DECEMBER NEWS

Reflections on 2023



At the beginning of the year we were still finishing up our first deputation in the states. What a blessing deputation was. We met so many saints of God and got to visit so many churches across America. We seen many baptized in Jesus name and filled with the Holy Ghost! Truly the family of God is a world wide co-laboring body!

April 2023

We arrived in Saipan. Living Waters Church was planted and opened for services at the Hyatt Regency Hotel. We started out only holding service on Sundays. Now, with the Lord's provision we are able to have a midweek bible study on Wednesday and a Monday night prayer meeting. We also have began home Bible studies. Several have been born again: baptized in Jesus name and filled with the Holy Ghost.

December Outreach Photo

December

In December we held an outreach in the community for our "Christmas program". We decided as a church to see what all we could give! This event held a record attendance with 58 people attending for singing, preaching the gospel, food, fellowship, and games. It is so great that more people are hearing the gospel for the first time. Also, New Year's night we gathered for a watch night service where we prayed and sang praises to God into the New Year.

Which brings us to the upcoming 2024 year: Please keep us in prayer as we seek to follow the will of the Lord. We are expecting some changes coming in the first quarter of the 2024 year.



1

October 2023

In October Brother Thomas was privileged to be invited to Papua New Guinea to preach their national men's conference. PNG turned out to be a great blessing to Brother Thomas. It was there he witnessed men walk for 3 days on foot paths to catch a ride in the back of a pick up truck in order to arrive where the conference was being held. There were no hotels, just the ground for the night's rest. Pictured to the right, you will see what is called a bush church in PNG. Brother Thomas was told by the Pastor of this church, that some of the saints begin traveling by foot on Saturday so they can be in service Sunday morning. WOW! What a dedicated sold out group of people!

Prayer Requests

- 1. Pray for us as we are expecting some changes as our one year STM term on Saipan is nearing completion.
- 2. Pray for the leadership of Micronesia.
- 3. Pray for Living Waters Church.
- 4. Pray for the Pacific Region where we are so blessed to labor.
- 5. Pray for the whole world wide body of believers.



The Bush Church PNG



Papua New Guinea Altar Call



December Baptism on Saipan



Thank you SO VERY MUCH!

We love and appreciate every one of you! We could not and would not be able to do this without your support! Your faithfulness in giving and all of your continued support is laying up treasure in your home above!

To give electronically: Scan the QR code below or follow this url:

https://
fundraise.givesmart.com/vf/
gmSTM/ JesseChristyThomas

To Give via check:

Make payable to Global Missions, UPCI and include our Global Missions number of 420488 in the "for" line. Mail to: Attn: Andrea Sanders, Global Missions, 36 Research Park Ct., Weldon Spring, MO. 63304.





Living Waters Christmas



LW Christmas: Sister Glory is proudly displaying her winnings from the Christmas games!

Esther 4:14

14 For if you remain completely silent at this time, relief and deliverance will arise for the Jews from another place, but you and your father's house will perish. Yet who knows whether you have come to the kingdom for *such* a time as this?"